
December 8, 2021 
 

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on December 8, 2021 at 7:30 PM. Board 
members present were:  Lamar Glatfelter, Bob Gladfelter and Charlie Van Scoyoc.  Others present 
were:  Michael Wickham, Harvey Kornstein, Attorney Andrew Herrold, Brandon & Karen Wright, 
Aaron Stoltzfus, Adny Snyder, Steve & Carolyn Bupp and Corporal Sweeny from the PA State 
Police. 
 
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag. 
 
The minutes were approved as presented. 
 
Corporal Sweeny from the PA State Police asked if anyone had any questions or concerns for him.  
Lamar commented that there are a lot of speeders on S.R. 516 and Shaffers Church Rd.  Michael 
Wickham commented that there are a lot of heavy trucks on Snyder Mill Road.  The road is posted 
no trucks.  Mike said the trucks are on the road from 5:30 AM – 11:00 PM. 
 
The junkyard licenses for Amspachers and Lucky’s were presented to the Board.  Charlie made a 
motion to sign the licenses.  Bob seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Vote 3-0. 
 
Attorney Herrold said he has spoken to Comcast regarding service in the Township.  Comcast has 
sent maps showing where there is service and where they might be adding service.  Comcast is 
willing to call into a meeting at a later date to discuss this. 
 
Attorney Herrold spoke to the Board regarding some changes to the Sunshine Act.  Agendas need 
to be posted 24 hours in advance of the meetings.  The comment periods have remained the same.  
Executive sessions have remained the same.  Public comment period can be at the beginning or 
the end of the meeting. 
 
The 2022 budget was presented to the Board.  Lamar made a motion to approve the budget.  Bob 
seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Vote 3-0. 
 
Lamar reported that there will be a disc golf tournament at the park on January 16th.  Lamar said 
the small soccer field is still in bad shape and probably won’t be ready for use this spring. 
 
The bills were presented to the Board.  Bob made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Charlie. 
The motion carried.  Vote 3-0. 
 
Michael Whitcomb had a complaint about Ross Paving operating a high impact business on Snyder 
Mill Road.  He said they are doing damage to the road with heavy dump trucks. 
 
Harvey Kornstein is concerned about the dump trucks speeding on the road.  Harvey said there are 
children living on the road. 
 
Michael & Harvey were told that the Zoning Officer has been alerted to this issue.  Attorney 
Herrold stated the process to a violation is a notice is sent.  The property owner can appeal this to 



the Zoning Hearing Board.  There are legal requirements that need to be followed.  If they do not 
appeal to the Zoning Hearing Board the Zoning Officer can file with the Magistrate.  Attorney 
Herrold will check in with Eric Swiger to see where this stands. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

April K Rehbein 
Secretary 


